
 

TOWN OF STONY POINT 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Town Board of the Town of Stony Point will hold a 

Public Hearing on April 13, 2021, on or after 7:00 PM to consider a Local Law to add new  

Chapter 151 entitled “Outdoor Dining, Temporary” to the Town Code of the Town of Stony 

Point.  The Public Hearing shall be conducted via video/tele-conference and so there will be no 

physical meeting location in order to ensure the health, safety and welfare of the Town residents.      

The purpose of the proposed Local Law is for the Town of Stony Point to provide 

restaurants and food service establishments the opportunity to provide outdoor dining when 

indoor space cannot be used to maximum capacity or if in the interest of the restaurants and food 

service establishments to provide their patrons additional dining options. 

The proposed Local Law is on file in the Town Clerk’s Office, 74 East Main St., Stony 

Point, NY and may be examined by any interested party from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm, Monday 

through Friday. 

Join Zoom Meeting: 

Meeting ID: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82816042434?pwd=WkpnVjZuWlcvWTY2NVFqRHZHc1ozdz

09 

Passcode: 10980 

 

Join by Phone:   

Dial:  1- 929-205-6099   

Webinar ID: 828 1604 2434 

Passcode: 10980 

 

 

The Meeting is being held in accordance with the New York State Public Officers Law and 

Executive Order 202.1 (“EO 202.1”) issued on March 12, 2020, and subsequent Executive 

Orders continuing Executive Order 202.1 by New York State Governor Andrew Cuomo, which 

suspended Article 7 of the Public Officers Law, to the extent necessary to permit any public 

body to meet and take such actions authorized by the law without permitting in public in-person 

access to meetings and authorizing such meetings to be held remotely by conference call or 

similar service, provided that the public has the ability to view or listen to such proceeding and 

pursuant to Executive Order 202.15 that authorized public hearings to be held by 

videoconferencing or similar services.  For any person unable to participate at the time of the 

meeting, email comments may be submitted in advance to the Town Clerk. 

 

Accordingly, NO IN-PERSON ATTENDANCE IS PERMITTED FOR THE MEETING. 

Public comment will be permitted. 



 

BY ORDER OF THE TOWN BOARD 

OF THE TOWN OF STONY POINT, NY 

 

 

Megan Carey, Town Clerk 

Date: March 11, 2021 

 


